
GPSP 

Slope Leader Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2021 
 

Attendance: Gary Kasten, Marie Traska, Al Edmundson, Mark Klein, Scott Rifleman, Jim 
Deweerd, Zack Hassberg, Jared Savage, Steve Konkol, Tim Zimmerman, Jeff Blume, Dave 
Voelker, Peter Crooks, Chuck Jonas, Christy Parks, Greg Fischer 
 
Patrol Room Cleanliness 

• Thank you Griff for donation of vacuum. 

• Mats will be replaced every other week. 

• Dustin will begin installing the new doors. 

• Remember to spray everything with Steramine. Wipe down all surfaces. 

• Take out trash  

• Take rental equipment back to rental department. They do not pick up. 
 
Dues There are 20-25 patrollers who have not paid 2021 dues. 
 
Radio Communication  

• Keep communication brief and concise. 

• GPSA staff to patrol communication should be minimized. 
 
Snowmobile Route/Safety 

• Use Miracle to move up and down the hill. It was proposed to use the East side instead 
of the West side. 

• Laterally across the bottom 

• Lateral across the top 

• It is advised to use a whistle to alert skiers when transporting with snowmobile 

• Lights on the snowmobile were discussed and determined they meet state code. 
 
On-Hill Refresher 

• Thank you to Sean Bennet, Chris Dragosh, Peter Crooks for going to each shift and 
providing refreshers. Refreshers are wrapping up this week. 

 
Accident Investigation Team  
 SL’s will contact  AI Team for the following 6 reasons: 

o Patient leaving the hill unconscious 
o Patient leaving the hill paralyzed  
o Fall from a lift causing injury 
o Collision with groomer or snowmobile 
o At the request of management 

 
 



Incident Reports 

• All forms must be filled out completely. Rich will contact those for more information if 
necessary. 

• Red flag all EMS transports. 
Awards 

• SL’s should consider who they will nominate for awards. 

• Those patrollers with their National numbers should consider who they will nominate 
next. 

• Consider Patroller Cross awards for those who were injured. 
 

Other 

• Should check in with office staff before each shift. 

• Reservations for vaccines are complete. Thank you to Scott and Dr. Clark for organizing. 

• When life threatening injury, EMS should pick up at office. 

• Greg will look into a plan to alleviate the amount of equipment out in front of lodge 
which impedes transport. 

• Anyone who works with YAP must take the Youth Protection Program class. Link is on 
the division website. 

• Last ride for Dave Hasenberg will take place late February/early March. A sign is being 
make. 

• MLK is on Monday. This weekend will be busy. Please consider helping Monday 
day/night shifts. 
 
 


